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PRAISES
and

REQUESTS

• Praise the Lord for the many 
visits during the Pause Café. 


• Praise the Lord for the couple 
coming from a supporting 
church in February to help 
with renovations in the 
church. 


• Pray that the church would 
grow in spiritual maturity.


• Pray for several members of 
the church who are battling 
health problems.


• Pray for the trip to Ivory Coast 
in March. 


• Pray that we would see souls 
saved for His glory.


• Pray this new year and all of 
the projects in the planning 
(Tour de France, Mission 
teams, etc. 


• Pray for conference speaking 
engagements in March and 
July. 

Family News


Please be in prayer for our families in the USA. Our 
parents are both advancing in age. Both Melissa and I 
had the opportunity to visit our parents this January. 
Melissa’s parents are doing well overall, but age is 
catching up. Please pray for my parents, Mom has 
Alzheimer’s and Dad is tiring himself taking care of her. 

 January - February 2025
     Praise the Lord for all that He is doing ! Sometimes, it is easy 
to get caught up with the day-to-day activities and forget to take 
a step back and evaluate what is happening in the ministry. This 
past year, we have experienced struggles and heart break, but 
also many victories. Sometime the victories may appear to be 
small, but they are still victories. 


     One of those victories is two young ladies (sisters) coming to 
church the last two months. They are coming with very difficult 
backgrounds (drugs, alcohol, etc.), but God is working in their 
hearts. Another victory, is that we often have the auditorium of 
the church full. It does not happen every Sunday, but God is 
good and the people of the church are striving to be more 
faithful as they grow in their walk with God. Please pray for 

some of the heartbreaks also. 
We have lost several people 
recently because of difference in 
biblical convictions. Pray that 
God would work in their hearts 
so that they may understand the 
unchanging truths of His word. 


